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Dear Clerks, Chairman & Members,

Apologies for being a little late, I was just waiting for last nights budget meeting to finalise the February news bulletin:

Budget and council tax
Council approved the budget for 2020/21, including setting the council tax.
The increase of just under 4% will help fund the rising cost of adult social care and children’s services, and protect discretionary services.
Review of the Constitution
Leader to be able to designate up to six members from the controlling group as lead members to work alongside portfolio holders.
Four overview and scrutiny committees to be replaced with two overview committees (People and Health /Place and Resources) and two scrutiny committees (People and Health / Place and Resources). Chairmen of the two scrutiny committees to be members of the largest opposition group. Vice chairmen shall not be members of the controlling group.
Councillors agreed changes to the council’s constitution. It sets out how decisions should be made and the procedures to be followed to ensure these are efficient, transparent and accountable to local people.

Dorset Council Plan
The plan which will direct the council’s work for the next four years was approved by council. This followed engagement and valuable feedback from residents, businesses, partner organisations (including town and parish councils), colleagues, and the voluntary and community sector.
People supported the priorities: Staying safe and well; Economic growth; Strong, healthy communities; Suitable housing; and Unique environment.
Although there were no changes to the high level priorities, changes were made to reflect that the climate and ecological emergency is a cross-cutting theme that must be emphasised across the plan. A number of changes were also made to the detail under the priorities to reflect the feedback we received. https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/your-council/about-your-council/dorset-council-plan/dorset-council-plan.aspx
Climate change and ecological emergency update
Considerable progress has been made by the cross-party Executive Advisory Panel (EAP) under the
chairmanship of Councillor Ray Bryan. In November, the terms of reference and title of the panel were changed to reflect the addition of “Ecological” to the council’s Climate Emergency declaration.
Councillors and officers have been engaging with young people, communities, organisations and town and parish councils to explore opportunities to collaborate on this important work.
Task and finish groups are taking forward ideas, including those on transport, buildings and assets, natural environment, leadership and influence and waste and energy.
Members of the public were invited to submit ideas on how the council might be able to tackle climate change and ecology concerns.
We’ve received over 500 ideas and many of these will contribute to the formation of the council’s draft Climate and Ecological Change strategy and action plan, which will be published for consultation this summer. Councillor Ray Bryan also attended a Climate Emergency Conference in January. There is a lot for councils to do and the LGA made it clear it is committed to working with councils to get the support from central Government to combat the impacts of climate change.
Local Government Chronicle (LGC) Awards
This year’s ceremony takes place on 18 March, and Dorset Council has been shortlisted for four awards: (Not bad for a Council that is only 10 Months old!)
1) Business Transformation - Joint submission with BCP on the subject of creating two new unitary councils
2) Driving Efficiency Through Technology - Education Health and Care Plan Tracker
3) Environmental Services - Low Carbon Dorset
4) Housing Initiative - Healthy Homes Dorset pilot project and the Warm Home Fund Initiative Strand
It's a celebration of excellence in local government, so I am delighted to see Dorset Council in so many categories. We wish everyone the best of luck on the night.

As ever if there are ward issues that require my attention or input, please don’t feel the need to wait until our next meeting of your Council.

Kind regards,

Cllr. Graham Carr-Jones:
Ward Member Stalbridge & Marnhull
Cabinet Member Housing & Community Safety.


